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May 22, 2023 

 

Members of the Joint Committee on Finance,  

Wisconsin’s 140 hospitals are facing some of the most challenging times in recent memory. Demand for 
patient care continues to outpace the ability for hospitals to provide it. Emergency departments are filling up 
with sicker patients, as less acute patients wait hours to be seen. Patients awaiting admission into a hospital 
are delayed because staffed hospital beds remain occupied when they should no longer be. Many of these 
challenges are out of our control, yet hospitals are expected to manage the ramifications of others’ decisions.   

Besides the external challenges, hospitals are struggling with the ability to afford staff. One in every ten health 
care positions in a hospital remain vacant, while competition for labor has solidified its higher costs. 
Meanwhile, consumers want to pay less for health care and government fee schedules are not keeping pace 
with the costs we incur. 

In the first six months of 2022, the average Wisconsin hospital had a negative operating margin. According to 
data from Kaufmann Hall’s national hospital flash report, these losses have now become the new normal. 
Although 95% of Wisconsin hospitals are non-profits, they cannot defy economics by operating at a deficit.  

Recent reports in Wisconsin make this national data real at home. Labor and delivery services at three rural 
Wisconsin hospitals. Closed. A 16-bed psychiatric unit in a suburban Wisconsin community. Closed. “Long 
waits” reported by patients at an urban tertiary care hospital. Months-long waits to see a specialist. Hundreds 
of staff positions eliminated at one health system.  

And these examples are just in the last six months. 

We are now in a financial situation where these losses can no longer be absorbed, and patients are feeling the 
impact of necessary cuts to sustain a hospital’s financial position. Fortunately, this is something you have the 
power to change.  

The budget before you presents an opportunity to make significant progress to help hospitals deal with these 
challenges. Wisconsin lawmakers have the ability, with a $796.4 million Medicaid surplus and a multi-billion-
dollar general fund surplus, to increase reimbursement for Wisconsin hospitals in a substantial way.  

Our ask is simple. We are asking you to cover our costs. Investing just $185 million GPR annually – less than 
1/4 of the existing Medicaid surplus and less than 3% of the existing general fund surplus – would cut our 
Medicaid losses in half. We are not asking to be reimbursed over our cost – we are simply asking that the state 
not push the unfunded costs of Medicaid onto hospitals any longer, especially when there is a strong surplus in 
our state budget. 

Although the last several years have been among the most challenging we’ve ever faced, many lawmakers 
have been at our side as we managed these challenges. For your continued commitment and partnership, we 
truly thank you. We value the opportunity to care for our community when they need us, and we know you 
appreciate the work we do for the communities you represent.  
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We need your help now more than ever to help us fulfill this mission and regain the access to high quality 
healthcare your constituents have come to expect.  

Sincerely, 

 

Debra Rudquist, RN, MSN, FACHE 
Chief Executive Officer 
Amery Hospital & Clinic 

 
Sherry Bunten, MHA, BSN, RN, FACHE 
President, Northeast WI Division 
Aspirus Langlade Hospital 
 

 
Michael Bergmann, RN, MHA 
Regional President  
Ascension Northeast WI Hospitals 
St. Elizabeth Hospital 
Mercy Medical Center 
Calumet Medical Center 

 
David Corso 
Vice President 
ThedaCare Medical Center Orthopedics, Spine 
and Pain 
 

 
Jason Douglas 
CEO 
Memorial Medical Center - Ashland 

 
Eilidh Pederson, MPH, FACHE 
Chief Executive Officer 
Western Wisconsin Health 

Angelia Foster 
President 
Marshfield Medical Center – Beaver Dam 

 
Timothy McKevett 
President & CEO 
Beloit Health System 

Tammy Bending  
Vice President Critical Access Operations 
ThedaCare Medical Center – Berlin 
ThedaCare Medical Center – Wild Rose 

 
Carl Selvick, PharmD, MBA, FACHE 
President and CEO 
Black River Memorial Hospital, Inc 

 
Theresa Braudt, MSN, RN 
Administrator 
Gundersen Boscobel Area Hospital and Clinics 

 
Peter Stamas Jr., MD, FACEP, FACP 
President 
Ascension SE Wisconsin Hospitals – Elmbrook 
Campus 
St. Joseph Campus 
Mayfair Road 

 
John Wagner 
President and CEO 
HSHS St. Joseph’s Hospital 

 
John Russell 
President/CEO 
Prairie Ridge Health 

Frank LaVora, DPM, MHA, ACHE 
Chief Medical Officer, Greater Milwaukee 
Market 
Interim President, Aurora St. Luke’s South Shore 

 
Kathleen Kuepers 
Chief Executive Officer 
Memorial Hospital of Lafayette County 

 
Lisa Schnedler 
President and CEO 
Upland Hills Health Hospital and Clinics 

Douglas R. Peterson 
President/CEO 
AdventHealth Durand 
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Richard Helmers, MD 
Regional Vice President 
Mayo Clinic Health System 
 

 
Jason Craig 
Regional Chair of Administration 
Mayo Clinic Health System – Eau Claire  

 
Marc Augsburger, MBA, BSN 
Chief Executive Officer 
Edgerton Hospital and Health Services 

 
Katherine Vergos, FACHE 
President 
SSM Health St. Agnes Hospital 

 
Michael Anderson, MD 
President/CEO 
Fort HealthCare 

 
Frank Perez-Guerra, MBA 
Administrator 
Gundersen Moundview Hospital and Clinics 

 
Gordon Lewis 
Chief Executive Officer 
Burnett Medical Center 

 
Jeff Bard 
President North Wisconsin Area 
President Aurora Medical Center Oshkosh 

 
Thomas Miller, MSHA, MBA 
President 
Aurora BayCare Medical Center 

 
Chris Woleske 
EVP, Bellin and Gundersen Health System 
President Bellin Region 

 
Brian Charlier 
President & CEO 
HSHS St. Mary’s Hospital 
HSHS St. Vincent Hospital 

 
Luke Beirl 
Chief Executive Officer 
Hayward Area Memorial Hospital & Water’s 
Edge 

 
Kristie McCoic, MBA, SPHR 
Administrator 
Gundersen St. Joseph’s Hospital and Clinics 
 

 
Thomas Borowski 
President 
Hudson Hospital & Clinic 

 
Eric Thornton 
President 
SSM Health St. Mary’s Hospital - Janesville 

 
Donna Jamieson 
President 
Aurora Medical Center – Kenosha 

 
Lisa Just 
Area President, South Wisconsin 
President 
Aurora Medical Center – Mount Pleasant 
 

 
Tanner T. Holst 
Regional Chair – Administration – SWWI 
Mayo Clinic Health System 

 
Paul S. Mueller, MD, MPH 
Regional Vice President – SWWI 
Mayo Clinic Health System 

 
Scott Rathgaber, MD 
Chief Executive Officer 
Bellin and Gundersen Health System 

 
Heather Schimmers, MBA, RN 
President, Gundersen Region 
Gundersen Health System 
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Jeff Euclide 
President 
Marshfield Medical Center – Ladysmith 
Marshfield Medical Center – Park Falls 

 
David J. Smith 
President/CEO 
Grant Regional Health Center, Inc. 

 
Sue Anderson 
Regional President 
SSM Health – Wisconsin, Inc. 

 
James Arnett 
President and CEO 
UnityPoint Health – Meriter 

 
Alan Kaplan, MD 
Chief Executive Officer 
UW Health 

 
Mark Thompson, MD 
President, Medical Groups - SSM Health 
Wisconsin Region 
SSM Health – Wisconsin, Inc. 

 
Kyle Nondorf 
President 
SSM Health St. Mary’s Hospital 
SSM Health Baraboo 

 
Thomas Veeser, RN, MS 
Interim President 
Froedtert Holy Family Memorial 

 
Edward A. Harding, FACHE 
President 
Aurora Medical Center – Bay Area 

 
Susan Turney, MD 
Chief Executive Officer 
Marshfield Clinic Health System 

 
Dara Bartels 
President/CEO 
Mile Bluff Medical Center 

 
Brian Hoerneman, MD 
Vice President/Medical Affairs 
Marshfield Medical Center 

Dale Hustedt 
President 
Aspirus Medford Hospital & Clinics, Inc. 
Aspirus Stanley Hospital 

 

Amanda Basso-Shurtz, MBA, MSN – RN 
Regional CEO/Wisconsin Market 
Ascension Health Network 

 

 
Teri Lux, RN, MSN, NEA-BC 
President 
Froedtert Menomonee Falls Hospital 
Chief Operating Officer  
Froedtert Menomonee Falls Hospital & 
Froedtert West Bend Hospital 

 
John Joyce 
President 
Ascension Columbia St. Mary’s Ozaukee 

 
Dawn Gapko 
Chief Administrative Officer 
Aspirus Merrill Hospital 

Jeff Bahr, MD 
President, Medical Group 
Advocate Health – Midwest Region 
 

 
Eric Conley 
President, Froedtert Hospital 
Executive Vice President, Froedtert Health 

Catherine A. Jacobson 
President/CEO 
Froedtert Health 

 
Carrie Norbin Killoran, FACHE, CCEP, CHC 
President, Aurora Health Care – Greater 
Milwaukee Area 
President, Aurora St. Luke’s Medical Center 
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Daniel Jackson 
Interim President 
Ascension Columbia St. Mary’s Milwaukee 
Campus 

Jonathon Matuszewski, MHA, BS-MT (ASCP) 
Hospital Administrator 
Ascension St. Francis Hospital 
Ascension Franklin Hospital 

Peggy Troy 
President and CEO 
Children’s Wisconsin 

 
Nkem Iroegbu, MD 
President 
Aurora Sinai Medical Center 
Aurora Medical Center in Grafton 

 
Dennis Potts 
Executive Vice President, Operations 
Advocate Health 

 
Ania Horner 
President 
Aurora St. Luke’s South Shore 

 
Lynn Detterman 
SVP/President of ThedaCare South Region 
ThedaCare Regional Medical Center – Neenah 
 

 
Imran Andrabi, MD 
President & CEO 
ThedaCare 

 
Ty W. Erickson 
President 
Minocqua Region – MMC Minocqua 
Marshfield Clinic Health System 

 
Jane Curran-Meuli 
President 
SSM Health Monroe Hospital 
SSM Health Monroe Clinic Medical Group 
 

 

Gail Ostrander 
Vice President/North Region 
Children’s Wisconsin – Fox Valley Hospital 

 

Kellie Diedrick, MBA, FACHE 
Vice President 
ThedaCare Medical Centers – New London and 
Waupaca 

 
Steven Massey 
President 
Westfields Hospital & Clinic 

 
John Boyd, PsyD, MHA 
President & CEO 
Rogers Behavioral Health System, Inc. 

 
Julie Bieber 
Vice President 
Bellin Health Oconto Hospital 

 
Carrie Rupert, RN, BSN 
Clinical Services Director 
Bellin Health Oconto Hospital 

 
Christopher P. Brabant, FACHE 
President & CEO 
HSHS St. Clare Memorial Hospital 

 
Dan Rohrbach 
Chief Executive Officer 
Southwest Health 

Christopher Brophy 
Chief Executive Officer 
Crossing Rivers Health 

Kristin McManmon 
Regional President 
Ascension All Saints Hospital 

 
Robert Van Meeteren 
President/CEO 
Reedsburg Area Medical Center 
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Teri Theiler 
President of the North Region 
Aspirus Health Hospital 

Bradley Groseth 
Chief Administrative Officer 
Marshfield Medical Center – Rice Lake 

 
Bruce Roesler 
Chief Executive Officer 
The Richland Hospital, Inc. 

 
Tim Size 
Executive Director 
Rural Wisconsin Health Cooperative 

 
Justin Selle, MBA 
President & CEO 
HSHS St. Nicholas Hospital 

 
Shannon Jack 
Administrator 
Indianhead Medical Center/Shell Lake 

 
Mike Schafer 
Chief Executive Officer 
Spooner Health 

 
Carrie Penovich 
Aspirus VP, CAO Southeast Division 
Aspirus Stevens Point Hospital 
Aspirus Plover Hospital 

Daniel DeGroot 
President/CEO 
Stoughton Health 

Brian Stephens 
Chief Executive Officer 
Door County Medical Center 

Jessica Bauer 
President 
Central WI Area 
Aurora Medical Center - Summit 
Aurora Medical Center – Washington County 

 
Aric Kinney, MPT, MHSA, MBA 
President 
Aurora Medical Center Sheboygan County 

 
Kim Pearson, RN-CNML 
Administrator, NW Wisconsin Regional 
Hospital and Clinics 
Essentia Health Superior 
 

 
Derek Daly, MHA 
Chief Executive Officer 
Tomah Health 

 
Cathie Kocourek 
Hospital President 
Aurora Medical Center Manitowoc County 

 
David Hartberg 
Chief Executive Officer 
Vernon Memorial Healthcare 

 
Richard Keddington 
Chief Executive Officer 
Watertown Regional Medical Center 

 
Susan Edwards 
President/CEO 
ProHealth Care, Inc. 

DeAnn Thurmer, RN 
President 
SSM Health Waupun Memorial Hospital 
SSM Health Ripon Community Hospital 

 

Jeffrey Wicklander 
President 
Aspirus Wausau Hospital 

 

Matthew Heywood 
President/CEO 
Aspirus 
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Jessica Small 
President 
Aurora Psychiatric Hospital/ 
Aurora Health Care 

 
Holly Schmidtke MBA, BSN, RN, CNML, FACHE 
President 
Aurora West Allis Medical Center 

 
Allen Ericson 
President 
Froedtert West Bend Hospital 
Community Hospital Division 
Froedtert Community Hospital 
 

 

 
Ryan T. Neville 
Hospital/Health System President 
Marshfield Clinic – Weston 

 

Joni Olson 
Chief Executive Officer 
Gundersen Tri-County Hospital & Clinics 

 
Brian Kief 
President 
Aspirus Riverview Hospital & Clinics, Inc. 

 


